

Riverbank Primary School Dill Road Tillydrone ABERDEEN AB24 2XL

http://www.riverbank.aberdeen.sch.uk

Telephone 01224 483217 Email:riverbank@aberdeencity.gov.uk Head Teacher: Mrs S Ironside

22 May 2020

Dear Parent

I hope this letter finds you all safe and well. Yesterday, the First Minister made a statement in Parliament which detailed a route map for moving Scotland out of lockdown. This included information on the approach to reopening schools on a phased basis. The Scottish Government has produced a document providing more detail on the points made in the First Minister's statement https://www.gov.scot/publications/excellent-equity-during-covid-19-pandemic-strategic-framework-reopening-schools-early-learning-childcare-provision-scotland/

This document is only a framework and the Scottish Government states that Local Authorities (LAs) will be provided with detailed operational guidance in the coming weeks. As a result, at this stage, it is possible to provide you with only a broad summary of next steps:

- Staff to return to school buildings in June 2020.
 Staff can only return when it is safe to do so and confirmed by The Scottish Government. At the moment, staff will continue to deliver learning from home through google classrooms.
- Staff to plan and prepare for a new blended model of learning which will be implemented in August.

"This new model, which will ensure adherence to safeguarding protocols such as appropriate physical distancing, will include part-time in-school learning and part-time in-house learning for almost all children." (extract from - A Strategic framework for reopening schools, early learning and childcare provision in Scotland).

The start date of the new term will be standardised to 11 August 2020.
 This is an earlier than planned date for Aberdeen City Schools. We will provide you with more detail on this, following discussion as a Local Authority.

Riverbank Primary School Dill Road Tillydrone ABERDEEN AB24 2XL

http://www.riverbank.aberdeen.sch.uk

Telephone 01224 483217 Email:riverbank@aberdeencity.gov.uk Head Teacher: Mrs S Ironside

Extensive planning is required to implement the actions highlighted above. As a school, we are totally committed to doing our very best to maintain continuity of learning for our children. For now, we are doing this by working hard to develop our approaches to digital learning. If we compare where we are now with digital learning with where we were in late March, significant progress has been made. This is testament to how we work as a school community and to your ongoing support. The further development of digital learning will be a core aspect of our phased return plan.

Please be assured that I will keep you well informed and continue to provide you with key updates.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Susan Ironside Head Teacher